
 

trc/notice/REF: EDEN110(24) 

WESTMORLAND AND FURNESS COUNCIL (U3016 NICHOL GILL, SOWERBY ROW) 
(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF ALL TRAFFIC) ORDER 2024 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that because of the likelihood of danger to the public as a 
result of the dangerous condition of the culvert, and to carry out repairs works (“the 
Works”) Westmorland and Furness Council has made an Order the effect of which is to 
prohibit all traffic (i.e. vehicles, pedestrians and cyclists) along that section of the U3016 
Nichol Gill, Sowerby Gill from a point approx. 775m north west of its junction with the 
U3017 extending in a south easterly direction for approx. 70m. 
 
A suitable alternative route for all traffic will be available via the U3017, B5305, U3018 and 
the unrestricted section of the U3016. 
 
This follows emergency notices dated 13 November 2024 and 4 December 2024. 
 
Any queries to the Highways Hotline 0300 373 3306 or via the Westmorland and 
Furness Council website. The reference to quote is TTROW/13079. 
 
The Order will come into operation on 25 December 2024 and may continue in force for a 
maximum duration of six months and only as and when the appropriate traffic signs are 
displayed. 
 
Chief Legal Officer, Westmorland and Furness Council, South Lakeland House, Lowther 
Street, Kendal, Cumbria, LA9 4DQ 
 


